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21 June 2021
AMETI Eastern Busway
Streetlight and services installation outside Pakuranga Plaza

Day and Night Works

Dear Residents,

This work is related to the construction of Stage 1 of the AMETI Eastern Busway between Panmure
and Pakuranga.

What’s happening?

Day works:

From Monday 28 June to Monday 12 July, during the day, we will be installing stormwater,
streetlights and services in the berm on Pakuranga Road east of Ti Rakau Drive, and on Ti Rakau
Drive near the Pakuranga Road intersection (see page 2 for the approximate worksite).

The ring road in Pakuranga Plaza carpark and some rows of parks closest to the worksite will be
closed for the full duration of these works. Pedestrian detours will be in place.

To accommodate the machinery required to carry out these works, the slip lane from Pakuranga
Road onto Ti Rakau Drive will be closed between 10am and 2pm. You can still turn left from
Pakuranga Road into Ti Rakau Drive from the westbound lanes at the intersection.

Night works:

Between Monday 5 July to Friday 9 July, we will be installing lighting and services at night on
Pakuranga Road east of Ti Rakau Drive and on Ti Rakau Drive near the Pakuranga Road
intersection (see page 2 for the approximate worksite).

Pakuranga Road and Ti Rakau Drive will both remain open. Pakuranga Road will be reduced to one
single westbound lane. You will be able to turn left onto Ti Rakau Drive at the intersection. Alternate
exits from Pakuranga Plaza carpark to Pakuranga Road and Ti Rakau Drive will be in place with
traffic management on-site to assist.

How will you be affected?
Work hours — 7.30am to 6.00pm during the day, and from 9.00pm to 5.00am at night. The crew
will arrive/set up and pack up/depart outside of these hours.

Vehicle access — Pakuranga Road and Ti Rakau Drive will remain open throughout this work with
traffic management in place. Between 10.00am and 2.00pm, the Pakuranga Road to Ti Rakau Drive
intersection slip lane will be closed. You can use the westbound lanes at the intersection to turn left
onto Ti Rakau Drive. The Pakuranga Plaza ring road will be closed for the duration of these
works to accommodate the work area.

Pedestrians and cyclists - access will be maintained at all times with traffic management in place.

Noise and vibration - Noise and vibration associated with this night work will be within the limits
set as part of the approved site-specific plan. The majority of this work will not be particularly noisy,
including attaching traffic signal lanterns, pulling cables, testing software and working in cabinets.
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Thin, shallow trenches do need to be cut to install the remaining traffic loops, and as much as
possible, the road surface will be saw cut during the daytime. During night works, we will be using
a hydro excavator at the start of the shift. All construction work areas will be cordoned off. Please
discuss this work with friends and family, in particular children, to ensure they aren’t entering the
site.

Contact

For any further information regarding construction, please contact Fulton Hogan Communications
and Stakeholder Management on Freephone 0800 300 007, text 027 534 9318 or email
ameti@fultonhogan.com

To contact Auckland Transport AMETI, please email ameti@at.govt.nz or phone our customer care
centre on 09 355 3553.

Thank you for your continued patience and understanding as we deliver the Panmure to
Pakuranga stage of this major infrastructure project.
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